
SESSION OF 2006

SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2631

As Recommended by House Committee

on Transportation

Brief*

HB 2631 would allow a Kansas resident  who submits proof to

the Director of Vehicles that the person is a firefighter to be issued one

distinctive motorcycle license plate.

Background

The Director of Vehicles presented the Committee with examples

of the current firefighter plates used on passenger vehicles and trucks.

The other conferee, Patrick T. Lehman, Kansas Fire Service Alliance,

appeared in support of the bill.  He told the Committee that during the

2004 Session, the Legislature approved the firefighter distinctive

license plates for passenger vehicles and trucks.  He said this bill

merely expands firefighter license plates to include motorcycles.

The Department of Revenue estimates that the bill would have

negligible fiscal effect from manufacturing, shipping, testing, and

information systems costs.  The Department states that it could absorb

any additional costs associated with the passage of the bill.

———————————

*Supplemental notes are prepared by the Legislative Research

Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental note

and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at

http://www.kslegislature.org


	Page 1

